

STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION Student Senate Orders of Business September 19, 2022

Jake Haston President

Coleman Turnipseed Vice President

> Jake Darling Treasurer

Rhett Block Executive Vice President Cabinet Administration

Abby Ronson
Executive Vice President
Communications and
Marketing

John David Mathews Executive Vice President Initiatives

Jordan Fluker Executive Vice President Outreach

3130 Auburn University
Melton Student Center

255 Heisman Drive Auburn, AL 36849-5134

Telephone: 334-844-4240

Fax: 334-844-4172

Open Forum

Johnston, At-Large: This week is Campaign Week for Miss Homecoming, so he encourages us to fit in some time for yourself.

Deja Trammell, Student Advocate for Auburn University Bias Education and Response Team: Gave a presentation. Wants to emphasize that BERT creates safe spaces for students to come in with biased education incidents.

Jenna: Jenna and her campaign team shared her Miss Homecoming Platform on Mental Health within Auburn Students.

Judd Hardin and Maddi: Shared Grace's Miss Homecoming Platform on student veterans and students with military connections feel seen and known in the Auburn community.

SueEllen Broussard: Shared her Miss Homecoming Platform on Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion and the amplification of underrepresented students in Auburn.

Anne Claire Dismukes, Auburn Rings Director: Talked about ordering your ring. Helping can count as one of your involvement hours can

John David Jones, Isabelle Lubben, Justin Jabin, Madeline Dodd: Shared Miss Homecoming Platform on embracing student connectivity, especially between upperclassmen and Freshman.

Roll Call

Called to order at 7:36 pm

- 1. Approval of the Minutes
 - a. Approved.
- 2. Reports of Executive Officers
 - a. Jake Haston-President
 - i. They had a successful Board of Trustees meeting this past Friday; They will continue the Village dorms during the summer.
 - ii. Grand opening of the ACLC went great.
 - iii. Still working on getting Chegg unblocked on Auburn WIFI.
 - iv. He has an upcoming meeting about admissions, so if anyone has any questions for him to ask, please let him know.
 - b. Jake Darling- Treasurer
 - i. If you are eligible for a Ring and would want one, please order one now.

auburn.edu sga.auburn.edu



Coleman Turnipseed Vice President

> Jake Darling Treasurer

Rhett Block Executive Vice President Cabinet Administration

Abby Ronson
Executive Vice President
Communications and
Marketing

John David Mathews Executive Vice President Initiatives

Jordan Fluker Executive Vice President Outreach

3130 Auburn University Melton Student Center

255 Heisman Drive Auburn, AL 36849-5134

Telephone: 334-844-4240

Fax: 334-844-4172

STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION Student Senate Orders of Business September 19, 2022

- c. Rhett Block- EVP of Cabinet Administration
 - i. Yesterday they had their Freshman Forum Retreat.
 - ii. He will be sending out a Forum Mentorship Sign up for Committee Chairs, so please fill that out.
 - iii. EXP Branch finally got graphics, so please continue to post those.
 - iv. AU Bookstore Focus Group went well, and they were very appreciative of the volunteers.
- d. Abby Ronson- EVP of Communication and Marketing
 - i. There is another sweatshirt order.
 - ii. Please be here at 5:30 next Monday for the Group SGA photo. It will be outside of the Student Center.
 - iii. Senate Sunday will start in October, and it will tell students what's going on in Senate for that week
 - iv. Senate Recaps will start soon, and it will be about what we talked about in our meetings.
- e. Jordan Fluker- EVP of Outreach
 - i. Voter Registration Drive will be tomorrow from 10 am-2 pm on Haley concourse.
 - ii. Sign up to volunteer for Hey Day and they will close on Friday.
 - iii. Please gather feedback on Gameday this past weekend.
 - iv. Ring Week is this week so please get feedback on that
- f. John David Mathews- EVP of Initiatives
 - i. RecRe updates: lockers in Lowder Hall and Student Center are seeing the most usage. They also added an extra security step.
 - ii. What are areas on campus that you find unsafe?
 - 1. Library parking deck and RO.
 - 2. Bathrooms in the Engineering Building.
 - 3. Brown Copel Basement Bathrooms.
 - iii. What parking complaints have you heard?
 - 1. Upperclassmen did not get parking because they allocated spots per class.
 - 2. Driving through central campus.
 - 3. RO Gravel Lot has a lot of potholes and has led to a lot of popped tires.
 - 4. Graduate Students parking in general.
 - 5. Empty parking zones but cannot park in it just because it is a zone lot, like PC4 parking.
 - 6. Lots getting closed on Friday nights are a problem for Graduate students. There is not an advanced notice for the students.
 - 7. Very few Handicapped Spots.
- 2. Reports of Standing Committees
 - a. Academic Affairs- Madeline Dodd, At-Large
 - i. They had a great meeting with the Academic Affairs Committee



Coleman Turnipseed Vice President

> Jake Darling Treasurer

Rhett Block Executive Vice President Cabinet Administration

Abby Ronson
Executive Vice President
Communications and
Marketing

John David Mathews Executive Vice President Initiatives

Jordan Fluker Executive Vice President Outreach

3130 Auburn University Melton Student Center

255 Heisman Drive Auburn, AL 36849-5134

Telephone: 334-844-4240

Fax: 334-844-4172

auburn.edu sga.auburn.edu

STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION Student Senate Orders of Business September 19, 2022

- ii. within the Cabinet. They talked about a textbook drive for Student Veterans.
- iii. If you have any feedback about scantrons please let her know.
- b. Budget and Finance-Nick Seward, Business
 - Reviewed Future Orders.
- c. Code of Laws- Cara Herring, COSAM
 - i. They are updating the requirements for Plainsmen in the code to reflect the fact that they are an independent Media Outlet.
 - ii. The code says that the Vice President of Student Affairs and the University President must sign off on every bill, but that is not actually happening, so they are working on changing that.
- d. Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion-Julianne Lozano, Business
 - i. Getting preferred names on tiger cards.
 - ii. Working on international student housing issues.
- e. Student Affairs- Jabin Justin, Engineering
 - i. Transitioning to a marketing first approach on Tiger Transits.
 - ii. If you are interested in getting chargers in your college, please reach out
 - iii. They are looking into updating the kiosks at the Panera, such as the phone tap ability.
- f. Executive Committee- John David Jones, At-Large
 - i. Live sign-ups for Dining Hours.
- 3. Reports of Liaisons
 - a. Honors Congress, Sutherland Wood
 - i. They are planning their first Tailgate as well as other events.
 - ii. They had a guest speaker come to their Leadership class.
 - b. Black Student Union, Diani Bailey
 - i. In their GA, they talked about BERT and Financial Aid
 - ii. Their next GA is on Monday at 5 pm.
 - c. Auburn Student Veterans Association, Molly Orr
 - i. She gave out an Operation Iron-Ruck handout. If you are interested in donating, please let her know.
 - d. ROTC- Alex Lawing
 - i. No report.
- 4. Current Orders
- 5. Future Orders
 - a) PSSB 22-0926-01: Academic Honesty Board Confirmation
 - 1. Jones, At-Large. No questions.
 - b) PSSB 22-0926-02: College of Engineering Senator Confirmation
 - 1. Jones, At-Large. No questions.
 - c) PSSB 22-0926-03: Student Conduct Board Confirmation
 - 1. Jones, At-Large. No questions.



Coleman Turnipseed Vice President

> Jake Darling Treasurer

Rhett Block Executive Vice President Cabinet Administration

Abby Ronson
Executive Vice President
Communications and
Marketing

John David Mathews Executive Vice President Initiatives

Jordan Fluker Executive Vice President Outreach

3130 Auburn University Melton Student Center

255 Heisman Drive Auburn, AL 36849-5134

Telephone: 334-844-4240

Fax: 334-844-4172

STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION Student Senate Orders of Business September 19, 2022

- d) PSSB 22-0926-04: Black Student Union Final Budget Request
 - 1. Williams, Human Sciences. No questions.
- e) PSSB 22-0926-05: Emerge Final Budget Request
 - 1. Treadwell, Business.
 - 2. Point of Inquiry by Nick Seward-Thinking about changing retreat to Leadership training.
 - 3. Point of Inquiry- regarding why they are changing it.
 - 4. Seward, Business- they are just trying to make a better representation of what they are doing.
- f) PSSB 22-0926-06: Involvement Administrative Final Budget Request
 - 1. Seward, Business. No questions.
- g) PSSB 22-0926-07: International Student Organization Final Budget Request 2. Lubben, Nursing. No questions.
- h) PSSB 22-0926-08: Student Organization Final Budget Request
 - 1. Lozano, Business. No questions.
- i) PSSB 22-0926-09: Student Government Association Final Budget Request
 - 1. Smith, Liberal Arts.
 - 2. Point of Inquiry- regarding who the stipends are going too.
 - 3. Smith, Liberal Arts- they will be going to the Directors.
- j) PSSB 22-0926-10: Student Media Organizations Final Budget Request
 - 1. Rains, CADC. No questions.
- k) PSSB 22-0926-11: Programming Final Budget Request
 - 1. Hall, At-Large.
 - 2. Point of Inquiry- regarding where the First 56 go.
 - 3. Hall, At-Large- they will be spread out throughout the year, but most goes to the concert.
 - 4. Point of Inquiry- regarding how this compares to last year's budget.
 - 5. Hall, At-Large- due to covid it was low last year, but this expansion is vital to them.
 - 6. Point of Inquiry: regarding what Tiger Night is.
 - 7. Hall, At-Large- It's a late-night programming for students.
- l) PSSB 22-0926-12: College of Liberal Arts' School's Council Reserve Fund Request
 - 1. Seward, Business. No questions.

Announcements

Coleman Turnipseed:

- you should have all received an email from her about SGA photos. Schools Council meetings will follow, and it can count as involvement hours.
- A campus partner has reached out to see if anyone would be interested in having lunch with the Executive Director of Campus



Coleman Turnipseed Vice President

> Jake Darling Treasurer

Rhett Block Executive Vice President Cabinet Administration

Abby Ronson Executive Vice President Communications and Marketing

John David Mathews Executive Vice President Initiatives

Jordan Fluker Executive Vice President Outreach

3130 Auburn University Melton Student Center

255 Heisman Drive Auburn, AL 36849-5134

Telephone: 334-844-4240

Fax: 334-844-4172

auburn.edu sga.auburn.edu

STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION Student Senate Orders of Business September 19, 2022

Rec and Wellness Candidates. It will count as an involvement hour.

Adjournment: 8:29 pm.